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Department of Family Medicine Minutes
May 10, 2024
[bookmark: _Hlk57187650]
Attendees: Ashley Adams, RN; Annmarie Aquino, RN; Shawn Berkowitz, MD; Cindy Cheng, MD; Paul Harcourt, MD; Malina Holmes, MD; James Kuin, MD; Raymond Lewis, MD; Cara Marshall, MD; Maxine Miller; Emelyn Molato, MD; Frank Osborn, MD; Sangita Pillai, MD; Elizabeth Singh-Warden, MD; Sarah Thibodeau, MSN, RNC-OB; Namita Tiwari, MD; Audra Williams, MD

I. Call to Order   
Dr. Pillai called the meeting to order at 8:05am.   

II. Review of Minutes
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and Dr. Pillai asked that an edit be made to the M&M committee section in regard to the adverse outcome involving calcium channel blocker and beta blocker medication as clarification. She suggested the language be changed to advise providers to avoid certain combinations of medications that may exacerbate heart failure. Once that change has been made the minutes can be accepted. 

In addition, a discussion of reminders and minutes not being sent out prior to the meeting ensued. There was consensus among the group that prior practice of reminders being sent out one week prior to the meeting with prompts to review the minutes were very helpful. Some have had trouble accessing the minutes under the current link. Dr. Pillai will reach out to MSO to ask for future reminders to be sent out again. 

III. Old Business
None at this time.

IV. New Business
Antiracism Statement was presented by Sarah Thibodeau who is the Co-Chair of MCH Equity working group. Please click the slide below to see presentation.


V. Committee Reports

1. Medical Executive Committee 
· All physicians need to remain board certified to be on the Medical Staff
· There are about 10-20 physicians that are overdue. 
· There is a medical grant program that can be applied to with the Medical Staff Office.
· Unified credential form/application for all of Tufts Medicine.
· By-laws were aligned at all three locations.
· Increase in fees for credentialing--- $750 for initial appointments and $500 for renewal (prices have not increased in 20+ years)
· This money goes towards staff events, chiefs, etc.
· Occupational Health will now be monitoring flu shots and records.
· Family Medicine residency will start with 6 interns in June of 2026 at Lowell Community Health Center—reach out to Dr. Marshall if you would like to be involved.
· Medical grant program is offering up to $5,000 grants for mission trips. If anyone is planning anything, they can apply within the Medical Staff Office in the fall.
· The Workday and HR platform has been rolled out to private practice

2. Labor and Delivery Committee
· Rolling out mental health study
· A sub gynecology committee is being formed.
· Nexplanon has been implemented for about a month or two. There are some in the drawers in the MIU. Midwife or attending physicians can do this procedure.
· Questions on whether credentialing needs to be done to add this privilege to medical staff.

Dr. Holmes shared they are beginning to roll out a mental health study and planning to hire more staff to form a GYN subcommittee. Ms. Aquino added that handouts and magnets will be given to patients and include information on warning signs of mental health conditions as well as a QR code to scan for mental health resources. This will be available in both English and Spanish 

Ms. Aquino shared that Nexplanon implantations have been up and running for approximately the last month or two. There are drawers set up in MIU so the nurses are aware of what to bring into the room. Dr. Pillai asked who is placing these. Ms Aquino responded that the Attending as well as Midwives are currently performing these procedures. Dr. Williams asked if there were current policies related to ordering Nexplanon. Ms. Aquino will share any materials so they can be sent out to the department. Dr. Osborn asked if this has been shared widely and suggested Dr. Montalvo be looped in as the lead for ED. Dr. Pillai also posed a question about credentials for placing Nexplanon. Dr. Lewis stated that they may need to look at credentialing and how to update that. 

3. Cancer Committee
No updates at this time.

4. Credentials Committee
No updates at this time.

5. Infection Control
No updates at this time.

6. Morbidity and Mortality Council
· Working to create better safeguards in EPIC—trying to put in warning or pop-up. There has been an issue with Physicians cutting and pasting in notes so notes are being put in wrong. Patients can now see records in real time, so this is a problem. Dr. Osborn suggested if Physicians are having a problem managing time they can have a poet look over their data.
· Dr. Pillai gave an update for the M&M Council. As discussed last meeting, there was a case with issues around incorrect code status documentation. There is work being done to add something like a warning in EPIC to alert providers when a patient’s code status has been recently changed. In addition, there was a lot of discussion at the recent M&M regarding a chronic issue of providers “copy and pasting” notes in the EPIC. There have been some recent cases of blatantly incorrect information being cut and pasted into a new note. Providers should be aware as they are doing this, as patients have access to all this information and inaccuracy looks bad. This is considered a documentation deficiency. There is a campaign coming together to push careful documentation/review. Dr. Pillai spoke about the workload and that an increase in the workload plays a role in the increased number of errors. She added that if any FM providers note a documentation error in a patient’s chart that may have affected their outcome to please forward that to the M&M committee. 

7. Perinatal Committee
No updates at this time.

8. MCH Updates
Ms. Aquino shared that in March the hospital achieved its highest ‘exclusive breastfeeding’ rate of 69%. On September 21, MCH will be holding a National Passenger Safety car seat event with the Lowell Police Department. The unit is working to get WIC and Healthy Families to attend. More information to come on this event. 

9. DEI Update
· Recently applied to be leader in Quality Index—score was 60 – ideal score is 80.
· This is to show LGH’s commitment to LGBTQ community.
· TMC and MWH also participated in this index
· Reminder- Juneteenth and Pride Day are coming up—sponsored by Tufts Medical Center—invitations were sent out.

Dr. Lewis shared an update of the DEI Committee. He noted last year the hospital trued to apply to be a leader in the Health Care Quality Index Score. LGH’s score was 60. This score looks at how the hospital is providing a commitment to the LGBTQ+ community. Ideal score should be 80 but 60 is decent given it was our first time submitting. TMC has already been a participant and designated as a leader. The committee is currently looking at our scores and focusing on the areas where we need to improve. We are lacking some services across the system and noted some gaps in our non-discrimination policies and looking to improve these. 
Dr. Lewis also offered a reminder of upcoming system wide events: Juneteenth and Pride are sponsored by TMC this year these usually occur between the hours of 12pm-1pm.

Dr. Osborn noted that the “We Ask Because We Care” Campaign has been rolled out. This is focusing on asking more REALM and SOGI data. We are hitting some targets. A reminder to those providers who have not yet done the training to please do so. This can be accessed by reaching out to the PHO for the link. 

VI. Open Forum
· Because We Care Campaign—DEI training people need to get done; email was sent out or link on Tufts website. Added to DEI
· Anne Marie Aquino discussed the exclusive breastfeeding rate for March was 69%. Added to MCH
· Car seat event – Saturday, September 21, 2024—this a free event. Flyer is going out soon. Added to MCH
· Network Updates: One Care Team—every practice has pharmacist, nurse, social worker, community health worker.

Dr. Osborn provided the group with some Network updates. One Care Team: Every practice has nurse who is a care manager, pharmacist, social worker and community health worker, each will be assigned more than one practice. 75% of what this team will do is find patients within the system we can influence to change outcomes. 25% will be MDs referring patients. Can refer in EPIC if not in EPIC can fax in or connect with EMR. Dr. Osborn also shared that work is being done on risk coding, auto submissions, surround academy and physician to physician training. Engaging with NAMBA for hospital throughput. We have met with 27 SNFs that are part of our preferred network and will hopefully sign a contract in June. This work will help support reducing length of stay and readmissions related to CHF.

VII. Meeting Adjourned
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55am.







Next Meeting

Next meeting will occur on June 14, 2024.

Respectfully submitted,
						

Maxine Miller								      Date
		                                                               


Approved:  



Sangita Pillai, MD	   				       	                  Date
Department of Family Medicine
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